City of Fort Worth, Texas

Mayor and Council Communication

DATE: 06/14/22 M&C FILE NUMBER: M&C 22-0455

LOG NAME: 20202021NORTH RIVERSIDE RESURFACING PROJECT

SUBJECT

(CD 4 and CD 9) Authorize Execution of a Contract with Texas Materials Group, Inc., dba Texas Bit, in the Amount of $1,707,683.14 for the 2021
North Riverside Drive Resurfacing Project

RECOMMENDATION:

It is recommended that the City Council authorize execution of a contract with Texas Materials Group, Inc., dba Texas Bit, in the amount of

$1,707,683.14 for the 2021 North Riverside Drive resurfacing project (City Project No. 102877) on approximately six lane miles of street
segments.

DISCUSSION:

The Fiscal Year 2021 Pay-Go Contract Street Maintenance Program groups various types of street maintenance into specific contract packages.
The recommended construction contract outlined in this Mayor and Council Communication (M&C) will provide street rehabilitation for
approximately six lane miles of street segments of North Riverside Drive from 450 feet south of Clary Avenue to Northeast 28th Street. This
contract includes pavement markings with new lane configurations and signage improvements (City Project No. 102877).

Construction for this project is expected to start in summer 2022 and be completed by winter 2022. Upon completion of the project, there will be no
anticipated impact on the General Fund operating budget.

This project was advertised for bid on March 17, 2022, and March 24, 2022, in the Fort Worth Star-Telegram. On April 14, 2022, the following bids
were received:

Bidders Amount
Texas Bit $1,707,683.14
Peachtree Construction, Ltd. $1,864,941.90
Pavecon Public Works, LP $2,199,757.00

Funding is budgeted the the Transportation and Public Works Department's General Capital Projects Fund for the purpose of funding the 2021
HMAC 2 -N Riverside Dr project, as appropriated.

M/WBE OFFICE-Texas Materials Group complies with the City's Business Equity Ordinance by committing to 23% Business Equity participation
in this project. The City's Business Equity goal for this project is 20%.

This project is located in COUNCIL DISTRICTS 4 and 9.

A Form 1295 is not required because: This contract will be with a publicly-traded business entity or a wholly-owned subsidiary of a publicly-traded
business entity: CRH

FISCAL INFORMATION / CERTIFICATION:

The Director of Finance certifies that funds are available in the current capital budget, as previously appropriated, in the General Capital Projects
Fund for the 2021 HMAC 2-N Riverside Dr project to support the approval of the above recommendation and execution of the contract. Prior to
any expenditure being incurred, the Transportation and Public Works Department has the responsibility to validate the availability of funds.

Submitted for City Manager's Office by: Dana Burghdoff 8018

Originating Business Unit Head: William Johnson 7801

Additional Information Contact: Monty Hall 8662



